
20th October 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,
I hope you are keeping well and safe. Unfortunately,  we have had to close the Year 5&6 
Bubble this week due to another confirmed case. As result, the children and staff will have to 
isolate for 14 days. The staff in this bubble will be working from home to provide online 
learning and support to the children. Thank you to all who completed our online survey for 
Remote Learning, your responses have helped us to plan the best way forward to support 
your child remotely. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support 
and cooperation during these challenging times. Please stay safe during half term and enjoy 
a well earned rest! Please remember you can contact school on the support email: 
support@holyfamily.oldham.sch.uk
Stay Safe. Mrs Booth 

COVID CASES IN Hollinwood.  
The rate is continuing to rise The 
current rate is 957
per 100,000. This is very 
high. 
The only way the rate will reduce 
is if we all follow the guidance. 
Children who are required to 
isolate, due to the closure of 
their Bubble, must do so. This 
means they must not leave the 
house  for 14 days.  This is now 
the law. Breaking the law could 
result in a £1000 fine. Please 
follow the guidance and keep 
everyone safe

Harvest Festival
Unfortunately, we have had to delay 
our Harvest Celebrations until after 
half term due to the closure of 2 
Bubbles. We look forward to 
sharing this with you when 
we return. 

Collecting your child from school

Please remember only one 
parent/carer is to collect their child 

from school. This will help to reduce 
the number of people you will come 
into contact and help to keep 
everyone in our community 
safe. Thank you for your 
support with this.

Oldham Council have an 
Emergency Need Helpline for 
families who are 
struggling during COVID19
The number is 01617707007

The Sacramental Programme
We are delighted to say that 
our children will be making 
their first Holy Communion 
throughout November. Please 
keep the children in your 
prayers as they make this 
special journey.


